Welcoming New Members and Families to 4-H

Most of us probably remember being new to a group. We probably felt excited to experience new things and meet new people. Often, we felt nervous and worried because we didn’t completely understand what was going on. Sometimes, we feel this way for quite a while. The notes below give you some ideas on how we can welcome new members and their families by getting better acquainted and sharing information on how 4-H works.

A.  Talk to new families about 4-H.  If someone inquires about 4-H and joining your club, take time to talk to them.  Youth want to belong to groups that are interesting, fun and friendly. Youth like to be with new and old friends. They like to make things and do new activities. Before joining 4-H, young people want to know what and why they should join.   You can also direct them to Deb and she can share information and brochures on 4-H in Iowa County.  We have a handout specifically for new families.
B.  4-H Clubs must be open and welcoming to new members.  If you deny one family or member, you cannot accept other members.  Be cautious when you have conversations with potential members that you do not give the impression that someone cannot join your club.  Try not to make assumptions or judgments about families and why they are joining 4-H.
C.  Help families learn about 4-H activities and events   It’s important that we support each other as we learn and do new things. Each member will be doing some things for the first time. Some “firsts” might include: being an officer, going to camp, making something, giving a talk or participating in a county activity.  After these activities, share with each other how these new experiences went. Tell each other when things go well. And also let someone know if they do not go well.
D.  Club Programs can help new families.  You can also use your club program and/or county 4-H yearly calendar to talk about 4-H activities. Review the club calendar to show when you have club meetings and other activities. Review the county 4-H calendar to show a list of county and state activities. 
E.  Explain Club and County Expectations.  Take time at a meeting to review club or county expectations. They might be things like this:

a. Are speeches and demonstrations required? 
b.  How do members sign up to give one?  
c. What are record books?  When are they due? 
d. What are project awards?  How do I get one? 
e. How many club meetings should I attend?  
f. Where do I get information about 4-H projects I am in?
g. Other…
F.  Invite parents to be 4-H Volunteers!  Be sure to invite parents to sign up to be volunteer leaders for projects they are interested in or that their children are in.  Some people need to be asked or may not know that everyone is welcome.

G.  New 4-H Family News sent to new families.  In 2009, All new families in the last two years will be receiving a 4 part newsletter series called “Welcome to Iowa County 4-H.”  Ask new families to share what they learn from the newsletters with your club.  

H.  Remember this!  All of us were new to 4-H at one time. We know that it seems like a lot to learn and it can be a bit overwhelming. Our goal is to have fun while learning new skills. It is not our goal to frustrate new people. So, help new families experience 4-H one season at a time. Ask questions. We’re glad to have new members and families in our group! They make your club more fun and interesting! 

